# Student Affairs Committee Minutes October 28th, 2015

The meeting was held in the Lab Annex Building, room 115 at 12:15 p.m.

#### Attendance

Scott Bailey
Eckart Werther
Laura Herndon
Jeff Jacobs
Chris Pitsikoulis
Chris Stotelmyer
Charlotte Swint

#### Welcome

Chris Stotelmyer, Chair, called the meeting to order and welcomed Dr. Elaine Manglitz.

Dr. Manglitz spoke to the committee about current activities in the Division of Student Affairs.

#### The Edge Initiative

Dr. Hynes wants a three to five year plan concerning the Edge Initiative to increase the number of internships. Dr. Manglitz would like to come back to present the plan to the Student Affairs Committee.

# **Campus and Community Interactions**

Students would like to see more faculty and staff attending their (the students') programs. We need to find ways to advertise and involve more of the faculty and staff in student events.

#### PACE

A project of the Introduction to Human Development Course is creating a website with family resources. A new project may be starting a Parent and Families Association to involve the community more with the campus.

# First Destination Survey

There will be a survey for December graduates to look at what students are planning to purse after graduating, such as employment, grad school, etc.

#### Safety Walk

Jeff Jacobs says that the student government will host a Safety Walk on the campus November 9<sup>th</sup>.

#### Homecoming Tailgate

The next Homecoming Tailgate event will be February 14<sup>th</sup>, 2016. Departments might be able to rally their alumni to attend.

#### **Lactation Room**

Charlotte Swint advised Dr. Manglitz that problems persist with the Lactation Room. There is an odor still coming from the toilet that has not yet been removed. Patrons are using the adjoining

office room instead due to this odor. Dr. Manglitz will check into this and take the issue to the Cabinet.

## **Old Business**

Laura Herndon distributed the minutes from the previous meeting, which were then read and approved.

## **New Business**

It was agreed to move the November meeting date to November 18<sup>th</sup> as the next regularly scheduled meeting would fall on the Thanksgiving holiday.

# <u>Adjournment</u>

The meeting was concluded at 12:45 p.m.

# **Next Meeting**

November 18<sup>th</sup>, 2015, 12:15p.m., L-140.

Respectfully submitted,

Laura Herndon Secretary